The Indiana Light Archives Documents Project (I-Light)

Status Report

Nov. 2, 2006

At the recent Federal Depository Library Conference in Washington, D.C., Superintendent of Documents Judith Russell invited the following Indiana librarians to discuss GPO's response to the Indiana proposal:

Indiana State Library:  Roberta Brooker, Anika Williams

Indiana University: Lou Malcomb

Indiana University-Purdue University Fort Wayne: Cheryl Truesdell, Judith Violette

Indiana University-Purdue University Indianapolis: Robert Hinton

Purdue University: Bert Chapman, Maryann Ryan

University of Notre Dame: Steve Hayes

As a result of the meeting, Indiana can now move forward in developing a light archives for federal documents and related services. Lou, Cheryl, and I met informally after the meeting to take stock of what needs to be done.  This memo is a result of that discussion. 

1.  Lou Malcomb will take steps to establish a new OCLC holdings code for the Indiana repository.  All documents in the ALF and all documents in the distributive archives (see below) will be coded with this additional holdings code.

2.  Lou Malcomb will call a meeting of the four major participants to determine which library will be responsible for specific SUDOCs areas.  Those who claim responsibility for a collection area will maintain an expertise in the area to be shared with others in the state, make sure the collection is as comprehensive as possible (to include fugitive and other materials not distributed through GPO), and catalog and add to INCat those items not already in the ALF.  If the document is already in the ALF, it will be considered the Indiana repository item.  This group will also be responsible for establishing a shared housing agreement to meet GPO requirements.
3.  Anika Williams will create a proposal for a needs/offers database to share with Indiana libraries for comments, then will implement the database at the state library.  This database will serve three purposes.  It will allow libraries that want to maintain in-depth collections in specific areas to seek titles to enhance their collections (Needs).  It will allow libraries with special documents to post them without having to list everything they wish to discard (Offers).  This will establish a model for other states.

4.  Cheryl Truesdell will work with the state library to revise the Disposal Guidelines to include agreements made at the meeting in Washington, D.C. on October 24, 2006.
5. Roberta Brooker will assemble a group to write the documents addendum to the Indiana State Plan.
6. Pat Steele will convene the ALI I-Light committee to sign a formal agreement and establish a task force on outreach and virtual reference services for government information throughout the state.
